## LIEUTENANT GENERAL RAYMOND A. WHEELER

UNITED STATES ARMY (RET.)

3601 CUMBERLAND STREET, N. W.

WASHINGTON 8, D. C.

February 13, 1965

Dr. Ahmed Talaat Deputy Director, Public Relations The High Dam Aswan, Egypt, U.A.R.

Dear Dr. Talaat:

Mrs. Wheeler and I wish to express to you again our sincerest thanks for arranging such an interesting program for our visit to Aswan and for your kindness in accompanying us. Every detail was perfectly worked out. We will always remember your kind attention to us.

From the first minute of our arrival until our departure, we enjoyed our visit. The trip to Abu Simbel was most interesting, and our visit to The High Dam impressed us most favorably in every respect. We are placing the program that you prepared in our memory book to be enjoyed again and again.

We are looking forward happily to your visit to the States in April. We hope that you will visit Washington. Please let us know, for we want you to have dinner with us in our home and to have the pleasure again of visiting with you.

With our warmest gratitude for your kindness and with best wishes for your good health,

Sincerely,

R. A. Wheeler